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EAST SUSSEX ALC LIMITED
Town Hall, High Street, Lewes, East Sussex, BN7 2QS
Company No. 08500914 – Incorporated England & Wales

Annual General Meeting of the East Sussex Association of Local Councils Limited held on 4th November 2024 at 10:30
at the AMEX Stadium, Brighton, East Sussex

Those in attendance:  
President: Marquess of Abergavenny 
Vice Presidents: Dr Alex McGillivray, Marion Shepherd DL, David Young 
Directors: Christopher Baker, Kay Moss, Douglas Murray, Keith Stevens, David Young, Keith Robertson, Cathy Gallagher. 
Officers: Emily Simpson (Assistant CEO, ESALC), Mandy Jameson (Secretariat)
Members: There were 83 representatives present and 48 appointed voting representatives. Full is list available on request. 
1. Elections
a) Election of President
The Marquess of Abergavenny was proposed and unanimously re-elected as President. 
b) Election of Vice Presidents
Dr Alex MacGillivray, Marion Shepherd DL and David Young were proposed for re-election. This was seconded and unanimously carried. 
c) Welcome by the President 
The Marquess of Abergavenny welcomed everyone to the meeting. He spoke about a time of change coming and said he was looking forward to today’s joint conference.  
2. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Company Secretary Mark Mulberry, Director Sean MacLeod and the following Parish and Town Councils: Brightling (proxy sent), Fletching, Hurst Green, Icklesham, Long Man, Pevensey, Warbleton.

3. To approve the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 14th November 2023
The minutes were proposed for approval as a true and accurate record of the meeting. This was seconded and carried unanimously. 

4. Report from the CEO of East Sussex ALC Limited on the Annual Report for the Year Ended 31 March 2024 
ESALC Chair Keith Stevens gave a summary of the main points highlighted in the report – please see Appendix A for the full report. 
5. To approve the accounts for the Year Ended 31 March 2024
ESALC Chair and Treasurer, Keith Stevens, reported on the accounts from 2023/24 and expressed satisfaction that subscriptions would not be increasing in the coming year.

The Year End accounts were noted by members. 

6. To note the Directors appointed by the District Associations 
The following Directors appointed by the District Associations were noted as follows: 
Lewes District Association: Christopher Baker, Sean Macleod, Cathy Gallagher
Rother District Association: Keith Robertson, John Barnes and David Young 
Wealden District Association: Kay Moss, Keith Stevens, Douglas Murray

7. Election of Representatives to the National Association 2024/25 reproposed as follows:
a) Councillor K Stevens as representative on the Council of NALC
This was proposed, seconded and unanimously carried. 
b) Councillor J Barnes, Councillor K Stevens and Trevor Leggo 
This was proposed, seconded and unanimously carried. 

8. Any other matters 
A question was asked about whether councils would have to pay the additional National Insurance contributions introduced in last week’s Budget. 
Keith Stevens responded by saying the government has set aside a reserve to cover this cost; NALC is trying to ascertain how much this will be and if it covers all tiers of local government. Details are not yet known but an email will be circulated once the information is made public.
The meeting closed at 10.45am.
Signed
Name
Date

The meeting was followed by the joint WSALC and ESALC Conference which involved presentations from: Sussex Police; NALC; Transport for the South East; planning consultant Steve Tilbury.
Appendix A - Report of the CEO 
Membership of SALC and NALC is at the discretion of a Council and I am pleased to report that in East Sussex there is only one parish council that chooses not to subscribe out of the 100 councils; in West Sussex there are five non members out of 140.
It is a sad indictment on society today that a larger proportion of my time is being spent seeking to resolve conflict of one kind or another. One can only speculate on the causes of such unrest but it is tempting to lay the blame at the door of social media. Parish councils are easy targets and if a resident makes an incorrect statement on Facebook, obtains a dozen ticks in the ‘like’ box, they immediately feel empowered; unless the PC has a robust communications and media strategy they are likely to be in difficulty. We have examples of some parish councillors feeling threatened, do not suffer in silence, Sussex Police has assigned an Inspector to look at the safety and security of elected officials at all levels. 
As an employer, towns and parishes will need to be aware of the Employment Rights Bill when it becomes enacted. It may well be amended as it passes through Parliament but current provisions include abolition of zero hours contracts, unfair dismissal will exist from the first day of employment rather than the two years as at present, the right to sick pay and parental leave will accrue from the first day of employment. There are also proposed changes to maternity provision and the creation of a Fair Work Agency. On a similar theme there will be a statutory duty on employers to prevent workplace sexual harassment from October 2024. This applies to the workplace or any social situation connected to it.
SALC is fortunate to have a working relationship with Worknest to offer guidance on contentious employment matters.
Another piece of legislation to monitor is ‘Martyn’s Law’, named after Martyn Hett who was killed in the Manchester Arena terrorist attack. The likely effect of the legislation is that in planning events, a thorough risk assessment will need to be produced although details are not yet finalised. This will undoubtedly have an impact on local councils.
Town and Parish Councils will be aware of the extreme pressure on County and District Council budgets for the coming year and the impact on some local services. No doubt this will be taken into account when local council budgets are being considered. It will be recalled that in the winter of 2023 a number of towns and parishes facilitated ‘warm hubs’ in their communities; with the removal of the winter fuel allowance for most pensioners it might be argued that the need this year is greater. 
We are tracking changes to the National Planning Policy Framework with the extremely valuable support of Steve Tilbury, SALC’s Planning Consultant and SALC members will be kept informed as information emerges.  
Across Sussex there are some 60,000 armed forces veterans and in many towns and larger villages an Armed Forces Veterans Breakfast Club has been established. These tend to meet on a monthly basis with the support of the District or Borough Council’s Armed Forces Champion. It is a sad fact that many of our veterans are lonely and look forward to a couple of hours of ‘banter’ with those who understand service life. SALC fully supports the setting up of such clubs and the CEO is a point of contact if you wish to know more.
Trevor Leggo, CEO
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